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Response to Request for Information 

 
Reference FOI 021650 
Date 8 February 2016 
 

Children’s Homes 

 
Request: 
 
1. Please list all the children's homes in your region, whether they are public or 
privately owned, and the name of the provider. 
 
In answer to your above question, the information is exempt under section 21 of the 
FOI Act because it is reasonably accessible to you, and you can access it via the 
following link: 
 
http://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/ 
 

Section 21(1) of the Freedom of Information Act exempts disclosure of information 
that is reasonably accessible by other means, and the terms of the exemption mean 
that we do not have to consider whether or not it would be in the public interest for 
you to have the information.  
 
You can find out more about Section 21 by reading the extract from the Act, 
available at: http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/21 
 
2. For each children's home, please indicate how many children are in that home's 
care as of the current date (08/02/2016). 
In response to question 2 above the Council is withholding this information under 
Section 38 (Health and Safety).  In applying this exemption the Council considers 
that disclosure of this information to the wider world would be likely to endanger the 
physical, mental health and safety of the individuals who reside in care homes. 

 
3. For each children's home, please provide a contract and tender document. 
In response to question 3 above I can confirm that the Council holds this information. 
However, the information you have requested has been considered and is being 
withheld with reference to Section 43 of the Freedom of Information Act relating to 
Commercial Interests. 
 
The reason for this is that the contents of the tender bid, submitted in confidence, are 
commercially sensitive and it would be potentially damaging to the business of the 
successful tenderer to share their pricing and service delivery methodology with third 
parties and would likely prejudice the commercial interests of the parties concerned. 
 
The Council considers that it would not be in the public interest to release this 
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information as it is likely to be damaging to the business of the supplier.  It might also 
have a negative impact on fair competition in future tender processes and that it is 
not common knowledge and would be likely to be used by competitors in a particular 
market to gain a competitive advantage.  The Council also considers the disclosure 
of such information would be damaging to the Council’s commercial interests as it 
would be likely to: 
 
(a) Discourage companies/individuals from providing the Council with 
 commercially sensitive information in the future or undertaking contracts with 
 the Council. 
 
(b) Adversely affect the Council’s bargaining position during future contractual 
 negotiations. 
 
Disclosure under the Act’s provisions should also be considered as being made to 
the wider world.  
 
4. If the amount paid for the services of the children's home cannot be found in the 
relevant contract, please notify the amount of money paid for those services per 
financial year. 
Please see response to question 3 above. 
 
5. Could you also provide an organisational chart for your social services 
department. 
See on information provided on next page. 
 

 

 

 












